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1. BRIEF

I have been instructed by James Kathrens of Edenstone Homes to prepare an Arboricultural Impact Assessment (AIA) in relation to a proposed development at Cross Common Road, Dinas Powis.
2. TREE SURVEY AND PLAN

The information within this document is based on the James Pinder (Treecare Consultancy) Tree Report of 05/2014, the Treescene Arboricultural Impact Assessment (AIA) 04/2017, Treescene Tree Constraints Plan (TCP) 04/2017, Treescene Tree Retention/Removal Plan 04/2017 and the Treescene Tree Protection Plan (TPP) 04/2017.
3. TREES TO BE REMOVED

a) Arboricultural Reasons
T1, G5, G6, G8, and G11
Trees recommended for removal in the Tree Survey due to poor quality (U category).
b) To Facilitate Development

The following trees are proposed for removal to accommodate the proposed development.
G2 (single tree at eastern end of group), G4 (northern section), G7 (northern section) and G10.  T7 (has recently suffered severe storm damage – no longer safe for retention).

All trees to be removed are indicated on the attached Treescene Tree Retention/Removal plan 04/2017.

4. TREE PRUNING
Many of the trees to be retained contain structural defects/deadwood or may impede vehicle/pedestrian movements within the site.  Works to improve tree safety or remove a potential source of nuisance are detailed in the Preliminary Management Recommendations within the Tree Survey.  All pruning and felling/coppicing works are to be undertaken by suitably qualified and experienced Arboricultural Contractors working to BS3998:2010 Recommendations for Tree Work.
5. ROOT PROTECTION AREA (RPA) INCURSIONS

There are some limited conflicts between the proposed site layout and the RPAs of trees to be retained.  These relate primarily to proposed garages and patios and impact to a certain extent on the RPAs of trees G2 (patio for Plot 1) and T4 (garage for Plot 46).
In the circumstances noted above specific construction techniques will be required.  These are to be detailed in a site specific Arboricultural Method Statement (AMS).

6. PROTECTION OF RETAINED TREES
All trees to be retained should be protected by fencing in accordance with the details in BS5837:2012.  The implementation of the tree protection on site should be in compliance with a site specific Tree Protection Plan (TPP) and Arboricultural Method Statement (AMS).

A proposed TPP (04/2017) is attached.

7. IMPACT OF LOCAL AMENITY 
In general the tree loss in relation to the proposed development is limited to a single tree in G2, a section of G4, a section of G7 and the internal hedgerow G10; tree T7 has suffered severe storm damage since the original tree report and is no longer suitable for retention. The sections of G4 and G7 proposed for removal are sparsely colonised by poor quality shrubs and it would therefore be in the long-term interest of the local landscape for these items to be removed and replaced with good quality new native hedge planting.

At present, much of the site is dominated by poor quality Poplar trees that are in a declining condition and recommended for removal irrespective of any development proposal. The tree loss within the site is to be mitigated by an extensive tree and shrub planting scheme as indicated on the MD Landscape Architects Landscape Proposals Plan. The broad scale of the tree planting scheme indicates that in the medium to long term the local landscape amenity will be enhanced in terms of the number and quality of trees within the site.
